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Purpose

• To provide the feedback report to the Consumption 

and Treatment Services identified sites Community 

Consultation process;

• Staff recommend receipt of the report and the 

feedback.



Background
June 2019

• Council directed Staff to retain a facilitator to 
complete Community Consultation and identify 
candidate sites

November 2020

• Council approved CTS Planning Study 

November 2020 – March 30, 2021

• Staff identified Candidate Sites and finalized the 
Community Consultation Framework



Background continued…

April 2021

• Council provided direction to staff based on 2 
potential candidate sites to move forward with the 
Community Consultation Framework;

May-September 2021

• Community Consultation completed.



Site Identification
• From November 2020 to March 2021, sites were identified and 

evaluated through a screening process;

• In this phase, sites were evaluated based on whether they met 
certain criteria as primarily set out by the provincial and 
federal governments;

• The goal was to identify sites that met most criteria and report 
back to Council potential candidate sites for the next phase of 
site evaluation (Community Consultation phase);

• Based on the criteria, staff proposed 15 Easton Street and 8 
Oxford Street as both properties met the majority of criteria 
required and received consent from property owners for 
further consideration. 



Site Evaluation Checklist
• A Candidate Site Evaluation 

Checklist was developed to 
help screen potential sites

• Criteria were selected based 
on information from the 
Provincial Consumption and 
Treatment Services 
Application Guide, the 
Meridian Planning Study, and  
input from stakeholders

• The guiding principles used 
for developing the evaluation 
were accessibility, capacity, 
and community 
considerations



Site Evaluation Results

• Two sites (15 Easton Street 
and 8 Oxford) checked the 
most boxes and most 
importantly the property 
owners are agreeable for 
their properties to be used 
for a CTS site

• The table to the right 
summarizes the evaluation 
results for 15 Easton 
Street and 8 Oxford Street

• Reference maps in the 
following slides were used 
as part of the evaluation



Potential Future Operator(s) 

Process

• Potential future operator(s) may initiate the 
application process with the province at any time;

• An operator may come forward at any time with a 
preferred site;

• An operator is required to receive Council’s 
endorsement of the site to move forward with 
submitting their application;

• Council has also requested that an operator provide 
Council with a comprehensive workplan as part of 
the application process.



Next Steps

• The report before Council requests receipt of the 
information.

• Additional budget has not been assigned for staff to 
review additional sites at this time.

• Should an operator come forward staff would take 
direction from the province on any future engagement 
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